

To:

Edward T. Foote II, President

From:

Chair, Faculty Senate

Date:

11 May 2000

Subject: Faculty Senate Legislation #99025(D) - Faculty Senate Recommendations Regarding

Parking

\*

The Faculty Senate, at its 3 May 2000 meeting, voted unanimously to recommend:

1. The Parking and Transportation Office issue parking permits for the faculty that identify the recipients as faculty (F), not as employees (E).

- 2. Limited-time access-controlled parking spaces for the faculty be made available by the Parking and Transportation Office at specific sites where short-term faculty traffic occurs (e.g. Library, Wellness Center, Computer Center).
- 3. Facilitated parking for the faculty at the standard fee schedule be made available, the number of spaces to be determined by the Faculty Senate Administrative Services Committee.
- 4. The Parking Steering Committee and its successors, a body appointed by the administration, should a) include more faculty members to be appointed in consultation with the Senate and should include a representative from the Senate; b) present to the Senate each year in a timely manner proposed changes in fees, plans for the future, and a report on work in progress.

This legislation is now forwarded to you for your action. We hope you find these recommendations constructive.

SG/k1

cc:

Luis Glaser, Provost

Alan Fish, Associate Vice President of Business Services